
 

Welcome to Issue 36, Summer 2017 Edition  
of the Illogan Parish Review.  Information is included about what is going on in the Parish from                             

1st June to end August 2017 
 

IMPORTANT DATE FOR 
YOUR DIARY 

 

CONSULTATION ON NEW PLAY 
EQUIPMENT FOR ILLOGAN PARK 

 

A meeting will be held on: 

SATURDAY 17th JUNE from 10am until 2pm  
at Penwartha Hall, Voguebeloth, Illogan 

Please come along and give your views 
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ELECTION OF ILLOGAN PARISH COUNCILLORS 

RESULTS OF UNCONTESTED ELECTIONS 
 

The following candidates have been elected as Parish Councillors.  Formal voting was not 
required as the number of candidates nominated did not exceed the number of vacancies. 
 

At the time of print there were two vacancies on the Parish Council, please see Illogan Parish 
Council website or Facebook for updated information. 

 

lllogan Ward 

 

Veronica Rose Cadby    7 Voguebeloth, Basset Road, IlloganTR16 4EU 

        Tel: 01209 313949 

Jill Ferrett       Fairfield Cottage, Marys Well, Illogan TR16 4EJ 

        Tel: 01209 842537 

Graham Deighton Ford    4 Valley Gardens, Illogan TR16 4EE 

        Tel: 07747346481 

Paul Thomas Holmes    78 Tregrea, Beacon, CamborneTR14 7SU 

        Tel: 01209 714275 

Jean Pollock      78 Tregrea, Beacon, Camborne TR14 7SU 

        Tel: 01209 714275 

Margaret Mary Roberts    6 Tregullan, Sunnyside Parc, Illogan TR16 4DG 

        Tel: 01209 211502, Mobile: 07543329954 

Margaret Mary Elizabeth Thompson  18 Penwartha Road, Illogan TR16 4ST 

        Tel: 01209 844754 

Geoffrey Williams     Kiddley Cottage, Travellers Rest, Illogan TR15 3UY 

        Tel: 01209 842604, Mobile: 07853 221169 

 

Park Bottom Ward 

 

David James Crabtree    Trengale Villa, Park Bottom, Redruth, TR15 3UF 

        Tel: 01209 202508, Mobile: 07803 165419 

Lawrence Paul Pavey    8 Rosenannon Road, Illogan Downs TR15 3XF 

        Tel: 01209 843407, Mobile: 07855764699 

 

Tehidy Ward 

 

David Raymond Ekinsmyth  6 The Woodlands, Tehidy Park, Camborne,  

  TR14 0TW; Tel: 07811114971 

Michael Duane Pascoe    The Laurels, South Tehidy, Camborne  TR14 0EZ 



 

3 

 

3 

A Huge Thank You! 
 
Many thanks and well done to all who attended one of our public events held at the Fire 
Station, Tolvaddon on 3rd March or at Penwartha Hall on Saturday 4th March. 
 
Thanks to your engagement at these events, which had a really great turnout, we were 
able to supply more evidence towards building our neighbourhood plan. 
 
The events displayed the results from the household survey which was distributed to 
residents last Autumn.  We also displayed our settlement boundaries and asked if this was 
the right approach. 
 
We displayed our housing need numbers for the duration of the plan through to 2030 due 
to our inclusion of the Camborne, Pool, Illogan,Redruth regeneration project.  We asked 
your opinion on no build area’s, and displayed a great deal of maps and literature for 
discussion. 
 
We have now analysed all responses to the event and are moving forward in writing policies 
to reflect the interests of the parish. 
 
A Neighbourhood Plan is prepared by consulting the residents and businesses within the 
designated area - our parish boundary, and must reflect the need of those who live, work 
and enjoy the Parish. 
 
With this in mind we will have representation again this year at the Parish Fair on 8th July 
2017.  Please come along, to follow the progress of the developing plan.  We will also have 
a space at the Old School Centre, Books and Bits Sale fundraising event on 27th May from 
10am to 2pm. 
 
Our website is another place in which you can follow the development of the plan, explore 
and comment. www.illoganneighbourhoodplan.wordpress.com  Or you can follow us on the 
Facebook page @IlloganParishNDP 
 
We currently have a vacancy for a volunteer on our Steering Group, so if you have an 
interest in the Parish and would be willing to volunteer time to the neighbourhood plan. 
Please register your interest via our web site using the contact us page.  
 
We look forward to seeing you at the above events and updating you regarding the 
progress of our Neighbourhood Development Plan. 
 
Alex Prout, Chair 
Illogan Parish Neighbourhood Development Plan 

 

MOBILE LIBRARY 
 

The Mobile Library will be at the Robartes Arms, Illogan between 4 – 5pm on the following 
dates:   

     Thursday 22nd June 

     Thursday 27th July 

     Thursday 17th August 

Please feel free to use this service. 

 

http://www.illoganneighbourhoodplan.wordpress.com
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LITTER PICKING AND FLY TIPPING 

Illogan Parish Council recently said goodbye to David Heyes who retired at 

the end of his litter picking and general maintenance contract.  He has 

provided the community with excellent service over the last 7 years and 

we would like to thank him for all his hard work and wish him well in the 

future.   

The new litter picking and general maintenance contract 

has been awarded to Dennis Moore.  You may well see 

him around the village undertaking these duties.  We 

wish him well in this role. 

Concerns have been raised that fly-tipping is becoming an increasing 

problem and we urge the community of Illogan to report any they see.  If 

anyone should see someone fly tipping they should contact Cornwall 

Council and report them, this can be done in confidence, it would be helpful if you could 

include a photo if this possible and if safe to do so. 

To report fly tipping please ring Cornwall Council on 0300 1234 141 or alternatively 

complete the form via the link: 

https://secure.cornwall.gov.uk/selfservice/citizenportal/form.aspx?

form=Report_Fly_Tipping&tmpl=Report_Fly_Tipping 

 

ILLOGAN SPEEDWATCH CAMPAIGN 

Camborne neighbourhood policing team have been supporting local residents in Illogan 
with their community’ speedwatch’ scheme. This was set up towards the end of last year 
with Councillor David Ekinsmyth who had received many reports from concerned residents 
about the speeding in the village. After some site visits, police and team sessions and 
some training it is great to see the team out and about in 
the village having a positive impact on the speeding issue. 

Community ‘speedwatch’ allows local residents and police 
to be a visible presence, during different times of the day 
to encourage drivers to slow down. It also offers 
reassurance to pedestrians who are concerned about 
crossing the road or simply trying to get around the village.  

The scheme captures data relating to the speed of vehicles 
coming through the village. Most vehicles slow down when 
they see the team, which is great however, some do carry 
on regardless at speed. Those that do will have their details 
submitted to the road safety team in Plymouth who will 
contact them direct.  

The aim of the scheme is to get people to recognise their 
speed in the area they are driving and to be more aware of possible hazards. It is a visible 
reminder for those driving through to slow down and keep the village safe.  

Ellie Grey, Police Community Management Officer for Camborne Neighbourhood team said, 
‘I am delighted with the support the ‘speedwatch’ team receive from other residents when 
they are out collating the data with the speedgun. I have been out with them in some 
pretty cold and miserable weather and their enthusiasm never waivers. The scheme has 
had a really positive impact on the speeding issue through the village and hopefully as 
more sessions are undertaken, residents and visitors to the village will reduce their speed. 
You never know when there might be a ‘speedwatch’ team out and about.’ 

It would be great to have more volunteers for the scheme to come and join the team. If 
you are interested in volunteering, please contact Ellie via email and she will be happy to 
help.  Eleanor.grey@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk  

mailto:Eleanor.grey@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk
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TOLVADDON FIRE STATION 

Fire Service Adopt a village scheme comes to Illogan 

 

The work of the modern Fire Service is preventative as well as reactive. 
With this in mind Black Watch at Tolvaddon has adopted Illogan as its 
village to target their fire safety and prevention work. Villagers can expect 
to see more of the fire engine in the village as firefighters engage with the 
public in a range of ways. They will be looking to increase the amount of 
home fire safety checks they carry out in the village, a scheme that aims 
to ensure that every house in Cornwall has working smoke detectors (see 
the fire service website for details). They will also be looking to attend 
coffee mornings and make school visits to engage with all ages in the community.  

 

If you have an event that you think representatives from the service may be interested in 
attending please contact Fire fighter Curtis at Tolvaddon Station on 01209 614300 or email 
to acurtis@fire.cornwall.gov.uk 

There has been a series of recent incidents reported to Action Fraud 
where a lone fraudster has approached victims whom they believe to be 
unfamiliar with the local area. They make an excuse to talk to the 
victims such as enquiring about directions or offering a recommendation 
for a good hotel.  
  
After this interaction, several other fraudsters will intervene purporting to be police officers 
in plain clothes and will sometimes present false identification as proof. The fake officers will 
then give a reason to examine the victims’ wallet, purse or personal items. They may also 
examine the first fraudster’s items or try to tell victims that the first fraudster is suspicious 
in order to gain victim trust and appear more realistic in their guise.  
  
After all the fake police ‘checks’ are finished, victims have then reported being handed back 
their personal items only to later realise that a quantity of money or valuables were missing.  
  
How to protect yourself:  
• If an individual claims to be a police officer ask for their name and rank, force, and 
 examine any identification presented; this is always good practice but especially 
 important if they are not wearing a uniform.  

 
• The Police will never ask for your passwords or PIN details. Do not give  
 this information to anyone.  
 
• The Police will never request that you withdraw/transfer any money to  
 them or to a ‘safe’ account.  
 
• If you have been affected by this, or any other fraud, report it to Action  
 Fraud by visiting www.actionfraud.police.uk 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 
 

PUBLIC TARGETED BY FAKE POLICE OFFICERS 
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ST ILLOGAN PARISH CHURCH 
 
Regular services are held every Sunday at 10.30am and 6pm – please check our website 
www.saint-illogan.org.uk for any changes 
 
Regular events held in the Parish Room (except where shown) - 
 
3rd Wednesday 
2.30 pm Christian Fellowship  
 
Every Thursday 
10.15 am-12.15 pm (term time only) 
  Stay and Play Toddler Group (0-4 years) 
 
2nd Saturday 
3.30-5.30 pm Messy Church at Treloweth Community 
Hall 
 
The Parish Room is available for hire 
Home Groups meet throughout the parish. 
 
Check us out on Facebook: www.facebook.com/IlloganParish 

METHODIST CHURCH, PAYNTERS LANE END 

 

Regular Chapel Events: 
 

Sunday Morning Service – 10.45am.  All are welcome to 
attend 

Every Wednesday 10 – 11.30am Coffee Morning 

 

 

Special Events: 
 

Thursday 22nd June at 2.30pm  ‘Good as New’ and Cream Tea Event 

Saturday 24th June at 10am  Summer Fair 

Wednesday 28th June at 10am  Jumble Sale 

 

For further information please contact Stella Rule on 01209 842425 

 

ILLOGAN HANDBELL RINGERS 
 

Wednesdays in the Parish Room of St. Illogan Church: 2.15pm -
3.10pm for experienced players; 3.15pm—4.00pm for newcomers.  
 
If you would like to play or to learn, or would like us to play for 
you, please contact Sigrid (01209 842839) or Frances (01209 
217918).  
 
More information at: www.saint-illogan.org.uk (look under ‘What’s 
On’). 

http://www.saint-illogan.org.uk
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RAY UREN AWARD NOMINATIONS 

Ray Uren was an Illogan boy born and bred and a Burma campaign veteran. He took a close 
interest in the life and affairs of Illogan and was a very regular and frequent attender of the 
meetings of the parish council: he became a local councillor after a by-election for the last 3 
years of his long life. The Award was instituted in his memory and is made on nomination from 
the public at large to mark outstanding contributions to the community in any field by any 
individual outside paid professional duty.  Serving Councillors cannot be nominated for the Ray 
Uren Award. 

A nomination form can be downloaded from the Councils website at 

www.illoganparishcouncil.gov.uk; or from Unit 2, Wheal Agar, Tolvaddon Energy Park, 

Tolvaddon, Camborne, TR14 0HX or contact Sarah Willsher – Tel: 01209 711433 or email: 

enquiries@illoganparishcouncil.gov.uk or alternatively please complete the form below and 

return to Sarah Willsher, Illogan Parish Council, Unit 2, Wheal Agar, Tolvaddon Energy Park, 

Tolvaddon, Camborne, TR14 0HX 

Closing date: 4pm on Monday 19th June 2017. 

Ray Uren Award Nomination Form 

Name:   

Address:   

  

  

  

Telephone Number:   

Email Address:   

Name of person being nominated for the Ray 
Uren Award: 

  

 
Reasons for nominating:   

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Address of Nominee:   

  

  

  

Telephone Number of Nominee:   

Email Address of Nominee:   

mailto:enquiries@illoganparishcouncil.gov.uk
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ILLOGAN PARISH FAIR 

Saturday July 8th 2017 

The Parish Fair this year will once again run from 11am to 5pm. This year our special 
guest officially opens the fair at midday with show cups being presented at 2pm. Aside of 
this there will be plenty to see and do with live music on the main stage over at the 
village hall together with our classic cars, hobbies and pastimes exhibits. The arts and 
crafts exhibitions are once again located over at the Old School Centre along with 
homemade refreshments. The church will have a range of indoor performances including 
organ recitals, hand bell ringing and harp songs as well as being the location for the 
majority of our stalls and tombola’s. 

Pre-school is where you will find the bouncy castle and stalls aimed at the younger 
generation whilst Illogan School will once again host our ever popular horticultural and 
domestic show. Refreshments will also be available at the Church and Illogan School 
where we will be providing savoury options including pasties alongside homemade cakes, 
all at very reasonable prices. We do hope everyone will feel able to come along and enjoy 
a day at the fair. 

There is also a prize draw raffle with tickets being available in advance. These can be 
purchased at local retail outlets wherever you see the Parish Fair raffle poster. Schedules 
with entry forms for the Horticultural & Domestic Show are also now available from local 

retail outlets. The prize draw raffle will be drawn at 
4pm. 

 

It’s not too late for charities and commercial 
stallholders to book a stall at the fair. Please contact 
Jeanette at the Old School Centre 01209 842999 for 
more information or visit the Illogan Parish Fair 
website or our Facebook Page to download a 
booking form.  

If you are able to offer help now or on the day or 
perhaps have something to exhibit then please get 
in touch on 01209 843845.   

ILLOGAN PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

Illogan Primary School will be holding a Mid-Summer Fete on Saturday 
24th June from 11am on the School Fields. 

 

Fun for all the family to include: Tarquins Children’s Entertainment, 
Archery, Penny Reds Pony rides, Fairground rides, Mosely Museum stall, 

Arts and Crafts, Plants, Local Clubs, plus of course Bouncy Castles, Face Painting and 
much much more! 

 

Delicious Food, Drinks and Treats to enjoy and take away. 

 

Free Entry so come along and enjoy a fun packed, community 
day out. 

 

Additionally if anyone would like to hold their own stall at the 
event please contact Sarah Clark at 
illoganfriendspta@gmail.com. 

mailto:illoganfriendspta@gmail.com
mailto:illoganfriendspta@gmail.com
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What’s on at Illogan Village Hall 
By Stephen Turner 

 

Village Hall News 

As part of supporting the Arts and bringing live theatre to Illogan 
the Carnon Downs Drama Group gave us Debbie Isitt’s tragic 
comedy  “The woman who cooked her husband” well its show time 
again and Touch Theatre have a new production coming to us on 
September 16th . At the moment all we know is that it involves a 
gorilla and a linguist… more details to follow… We are also looking 
forward to hosting an informal evening of old school caberet in 
October courtesy of The Illogan Players… 
 

Illogan Village Hall is a great venue that is home to many clubs and 
organisations catering for a wide range of ages and interests.  Whether it’s yoga, sport, 
health, arts or crafts there really is a variety of things you could take part in, so why 
not make contact and give one a go?  

Hire of the Village Hall 

The Village Hall is a welcoming, warm and friendly retreat and is available at weekends 
for birthday parties and other social events. It only costs £30 to hire the main hall 
(including kitchen) for one off events for either a morning, afternoon or evening 4hr 
session.  
 

Facilities available include the main hall, a fully equipped kitchen and a smaller meeting/
training room. Tables and chairs are also available as is a public address system. To 
book or for more information contact Sue Skewes on 843575. 
 

If your organisation would like to meet regularly at the hall (i.e. once a month) then 
main hall hire is reduced to only £15 per session. Please phone 843845 in the first 
instance to discuss your needs.  
 

Please contact the Village Hall for information on regular events. 

 OLD SCHOOL CENTRE 
 

The Centre is looking into ways of ensuring its long term sustainability.  We have applied 
for a Grant to undertake an organisational review, provide training workshops for existing 
and potential Trustees, and to replace windows in our Lounge Library.   
 

We are delighted to have been accepted again by the COOP Community Fund for its April 
to September 2017 funding round. Our request is for funds to provide storage for 
equipment used by our children's groups.  Anyone with a COOP membership card can go 
online https://membership.coop.co.uk/sign-in and select The Old School Centre as their 
Local Cause. This means that 1% of Members COOP branded purchases will go to The 
Centre.   
 

We have Bram Taylor booked for Saturday 22nd July 6.30pm to 10pm (Tickets £5). Bram 
performs a selection of both traditional and contemporary 
material mixed with an entertaining sense of humour. 
 

We continue to offer our halls at £6 per hour for regular 
groups/classes and meetings, £8 per hour for parties/family 
gatherings and may offer a special discount rate to help new 
groups get started.  If you would like more information/tour of 
The Centre, please contact Jeanette, Centre Manager on 01209 
842999 / oldschoolcentre@outlook.com.  You will find a photo 
tour of The Centre on our website www.oldschoolcentre.org. 
 

Please contact the Centre for information on regular activities. 

mailto:oldschoolcentre@outlook.com
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GIRL GUIDING IN ILLOGAN 
 

We have Rainbows (for girls aged 5 to 7), Brownies (for 7 to 10 year olds) Guides (10 to 
14) and Senior Section (14 upwards) all available in Illogan.  The girls have great fun, 
with a mixture of craft, cooking, outdoor adventures and trips.  All activities are age 
appropriate, insured and delivered by police checked female volunteers. 
 

If your daughter would like to come along and join us please contact Hilary on 07521 
970257. 
 

Even more important - if you would like to volunteer with one of the groups please give 
me a ring - we especially need people to help with our Guide group (on Wednesdays from 
7pm to 9pm) - they are lovely girls and we are a friendly and welcoming team who would 
love some new helpers.  There is training available and lots of support and you will enjoy 
it! 

If you would enjoy activities as diverse as 
making chocolate eggs or walking through 
the woods for a beach barbecue please give 
me a ring or email and you can come along 
and have a go. 
 

Help to keep the Guiding community in 
Illogan thriving please. 

Hilary Bryant 

 

ILLOGAN WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 

 

"The 'Llugan Maids Women's Institute" warmly invite you to sample their summer 
programme at a cost of £1:50 per visitor.  Come and discover for yourself why the 
Women’s Institute movement has survived for over 100 years! 

 

We meet twice a month, on the first and third Wednesday of each month.  The meetings 
start at 7:30 pm and are usually held in Illogan Village Hall, Churchtown, Illogan TR16 
4BB, unless otherwise stated.   

 

June 7th, 7.30pm   A social evening at Illogan Village Hall 

June 21st, 6.30pm  A picnic at Godrevy (weather permitting) meet at  Illogan Village 
     Hall car park. 

July 5th, 7.30pm  First Aid with St John's Ambulance at      
     Illogan Village Hall 

July 19th     Daytime Outing (destination to be  
     confirmed) 

August 2nd, 7.30pm  Local History with David Thomas at 
     Illogan Village Hall 

August 16th    An evening outing (travel   
     arrangements to follow) 

 

Want to know more? 

 

Contact Janet Mitchell on 01209 890512 or Monica Wilkes  

e-mail: monicawilkes1@hotmail.co.uk, or just come along to 
one of our meetings.  We would be delighted to see you. 
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SCOUTING IN ILLOGAN 
 

With the Summer Holidays almost upon us it has been another busy term here at 1st 
Illogan Scout Group. All sections continue to work diligently on developing new skills 
whilst building friendships and enjoying a wide variety of fun activities whilst taking on 
the occasional personal challenges too. 

 

Beaver section’s focus is always on Fun and Friends and is a good introduction to 
Scouting. Beavers helps our 5¾ to 8 year olds to make that all important step of doing 
fun things without parents or teachers watching over them. They get to do lots of 
creative activities indoors as well as the chance to explore nature and the local area.  

 

Our Cubs (8 to 10 ½ years) have been developing new skills and earning more badges 
this term which they sew onto their jumpers. Badges are important to all our members 
as they are recognition for the activities they have participated in and for the skills they 
have acquired. Cubs also work on challenge badges and, once earnt, will entitle them to 
the Chief Scout Silver Award. As part of the challenge badge work Cubs recently rescued 
two “dummy” casualties from our private woodland area having initially administered 
first aid and then having to make makeshift stretchers from woodland materials and 
finally carrying the casualties back through the village to our Churchtown HQ. So as you 
see we try to have fun whilst learning at the same time. 

 

Our Scouts’ (10 ½ to 14years) recently 
had a chance to participate in the 30 
mile weekend Coast to Coast hike. 
They did really well and we are very 
proud of each and every one of them. 
At the end of July we will be off to 
Kernow Jamboree for a week of games 
and challenges, an event which brings 
our Scouts into contact with members 
from all over Britain and Europe. Just 
like Cubs our Scouts work on challenge 
badges too and when they have 
attained them all they will be awarded 
the Chief Scouts Gold Award. Core 
skills aside Scouts also enjoy playing 
team games and making the most of 
the great outdoors. 

 

I am pleased to say that we still have a few spaces available in Scouts and Cubs. Parents 
of prospective Beavers should still make contact as spaces do come up most terms. At 
only £25 per term Scouting in Illogan still represents great value for money. Phone Neil 
Payne on 07899 800480 or email 
neil.payne13@gmail.com and we will 
arrange for your child to come along 
for three free taster sessions 
without obligation.   

 

Steve Turner 

Scout Leader 

1st Illogan Scout Group  
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CORNWALL COLLEGE CAMBORNE 
 

Family Fun Day and Art Exhibition  

 

Saturday 17th June, 10am – 4pm 

 

Following last year’s amazing success, the college will be 
hosting another Family Fun Day on campus.  Free entry 
with lots of exhibits, stalls, dog show, activities, have-a-go 
sessions and more. 

BOOK GROUP 
 

There is still a lively book group in Illogan which meets on the last 
Thursday of each month.   

For further details contact Maggie Thompson on 01209 844754 

CANCER 
RESEARCH UK 

 

Illogan Local Committee 
for Cancer Research UK 
held their Big Breakfast on 
Friday 17th March at 
Illogan Village Hall . 

 

Everyone enjoyed Bacon 
rolls with hot drinks, and 
there were various stalls 
and a raffle . 

 

They raised a total of 
£580 and would like to 
thank everyone who 
supported or contributed 
to the event in any way. 

 

 
 

Befriending  

                    Arts & Crafts + Company & Chat 

               Penwartha Road Community Hall  

Illogan 

 

 

Dates for 

Summer 2017 

June 28th   July 12th & 26th   August 9th & 23rd  

Contact: AllSorts Tel: 07814 081246 or  E-Mail: alertjane@outlook.com 

CRAFT ART 

 

Every other Wednesday 

Morning 10 - 12 & Afternoon 2 - 4 
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USEFUL MEDICAL INFORMATION 

 

Homecroft Surgery, Voguebeloth, Illogan, TR16 4ET 

Telephone: 01209 843843  

Fax: 01209 842027  

Ot of Hours: 01209 843843  

 

Harris Memorial Surgery, Robartes  

Terrace, Illogan, TR16 4RX  

Appointments: 01209 842449  

Dispensary: 01209 842894  

Secretaries: 01209 842515  

Fax: 01209 842380  

Out of Hours: 01209 842449 

Further information on the services available from these and other nearby surgeries can be obtained 

online.  Google: Illogan Doctors  

Surgeries.  Your GP will have information and contact numbers on every support service available in 

the area.  

 

Boots Pharmacy, Basset Road, Illogan, TR16 4SS 

Telephone:  01209 843856  

Monday to Friday: 9.00am to 6.00pm  

Saturday: 9.00am to 1.00pm 

Sunday: Closed 

 

Free Eye Tests as Home 

R.A.D. Francis B.Sc (Hons) F.B.D.O. 

01209 844703 or 0800 756 1116 

Out of hours 07863 814 444 

Email: ldefrancis@aol.com 

 

Camborne Redruth Community Hospital:  

Barncoose Terrace, Redruth Cornwall TR15 3ER.  Telephone 01209 318010 

The Minor Injuries & Primary Care Unit is open every day (including public holidays) between 8am 

and 10pm with a Doctor being present most days from 11am. 

The Urgent Care Centre for drop-ins is open 11am to 7pm. Staff aim to see patients as quickly as 

possible and generally waiting times are less than in an A&E department.  If your injury is not 

serious, you can get help at an MIU, allowing A&E staff to concentrate on people with serious, life-

threatening conditions.  Telephone 01209 318010 

The Radiology (X-Ray) department is open Monday to Friday from 9am to 8pm.and Saturdays and 

Sundays from midday until 6pm.  Closed for lunch between 1 - 2pm. 
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TEHIDY COUNTY PARK 

Orchard 

Over the winter some work was carried out by volunteers to maintain the 
old orchard in the country park.  This included cutting back the hedges 
and banks around the boundaries and some formative pruning of the 
apple trees led by Andrew Thompsett.  It is hoped that this, together 
with a traditional wassailing event in January will have encouraged fruiting and we look 
forward to a good crop later in the summer. 

 

Rose garden 

The Rose Garden area has also been receiving a lot of attention from a few enthusiastic 
volunteers.  As well as the ongoing maintenance of the planted areas a rustic pergola has 
been repaired and the garden is looking at its best at this time of year. 

Volunteers 

The Tehidy Country Park volunteers have been busy cutting back vegetation and 
maintaining paths over the winter.  Volunteer sessions are usually on the first and third 
Fridays of the month, 1000 to 1300.  If you would like to come along please contact 
Cormac Solutions on 0300 1234 202 or email countryside@cormacltd.co.uk . 

FOR SALE by Illogan Parish Council 

Tanaka TBC 4200DX Petrol Brush Cutter (Strimmer) with harness.  Purchased new in July 

2014.  It has been annually serviced and well maintained.  The strimmer will be sold as 

seen.  If you would like further information or to view the 

strimmer please contact the Parish Clerk using the details 

on the back page of this newsletter.   

Please note that this advert is a one-off and Illogan Parish 

Council does not usually accept items for sale in the Illogan 

Review. 

 
£175.00 ono 

mailto:countryside@cormacltd.co.uk
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GARDENER’S CORNER by Trevenson Moor Garden Centre 
 

It’s that time of year where bulbs are fading fast whilst herbaceous borders are thriving 

meaning summer and the ‘longest day’ are well and truly on their way. The planting out of 

bedding should now be in full swing (always with one careful eye on the weather!) and lawns 

(and weeds!) are again thriving with the seasonal increase in light and warmth. 
 

As we move into June remember to: 

keep on top of the weeds and hoe dry borders 

mow lawns regularly 

plant out any remaining summer bedding 

stake any tall / floppy plants 

prune spring-flowering shrubs 

pinch out side-shoots on tomatoes 

shade greenhouses to keep them cool and prevent scorch 

harvest all salad plants / early potatoes 

hang summer baskets and position containers 
 

July can be one of the hottest months and a great time to sit and enjoy the garden but keep 

plants looking good by dead-heading and watering, ideally with recycled grey water where 

possible. 
 

  Don’t forget to: 

  keep on top of those weeds 

  if warm enough put conservatory plants outside 

  water tubs and plants if dry but be water-wise 

  deadhead bedding plants and flowering perennials  Clear algae /  blanket weed in ponds 

  treat apple scab 

  give the lawn a top-up feed if needing a boost 

  carry out any general maintenance jobs whilst the weather is good i.e. a lick of paint or 

preservative onto woodwork 

  time to consider checking out catalogues for next year’s spring flowering bulbs 
 

Into August, where watering is even more essential if it has (hopefully) been another hot and 

dry month!! 
 

As this is traditionally holiday time don’t forget to enlist the help of family and friends to look 

after the garden if you go away: 

keep watering, weeding and dead-heading 

lawn maintenance where necessary 

collect seeds from favourite plants 

harvest vegetables as they become available  

a good time to prune ‘Wisteria’ 

keep ponds and water features topped up 

feed soil if needed 

keep pruning summer-flowering shrubs 

air and shade greenhouses 
 

If the weather has played it’s part it’s a beautiful time of year to sit back and appreciate the 

endeavours of your gardening year so don’t forget a bit of maintenance on the most 

important component – YOU ! 

Find a seat in your favourite spot in the garden and treat yourself to your favourite tipple 

whilst sitting in the sun – enjoy! 

 

If you need any help or advice please feel free to pay us a visit at Trevenson Moor Garden 

Centre. 
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PARISH COUNCIL CONTACT DETAILS 
 
Clerk to the Council: Ms. S. Willsher; Administration Assistant: Mrs J Curtis 
Illogan Parish Council, Unit 2, Wheal Agar, Tolvaddon Energy Park, Camborne, TR14 0HX 
Email: enquiries@illoganparishcouncil.gov.uk; Telephone: 01209 711433  
Website:  www.illoganparishcouncil.gov.uk 
 

The offices are open Mon - Thurs 9.00am - 12noon and afternoons by  
appointment. 
 

Activities of the Parish Council, planned meeting dates for Full Council and  
committees, agendas, minutes of previous meetings, and other information 
are all published on the Parish Council website. 
 

NEXT EDITION OF THE REVIEW 
 

Articles for consideration for inclusion in the Autumn edition of the Illogan Review must be 
submitted to the Council Office by 4pm on Wednesday 12th July 2017.  The Autumn edition 
covers the period from the beginning of September until the end of  
November 2017. 
 

Please could you ensure that all articles are sent in a format that can be edited and that any 
pictures are in as high a resolution as possible (please do not send these in pdf format as 
these will not be accepted).  Please contact the office on 01209 711433 for further  
information. 

ILLOGAN PARISH COUNCIL WOULD 

LIKE TO WISH EVERYONE A VERY 

HAPPY SUMMER WITH, HOPEFULLY, 

SOME NICE WARM SUNNY WEATHER! 


